Dear Parents/Guardians,

I am very thankful to the entire Olmsted School family for their efforts today in making sure students received their academic materials - 93% of all middle school students picked up their packets and 291 high school students out of 421 came to get their materials. Many high school students had their laptops at home, so these numbers do not reflect the actual number of students having their needed equipment. All materials for high school students are on Schoology
Teachers, teacher aides and assistants, cafeteria and custodial staff as well as my fellow administrators did an outstanding job in making things run smoothly. Parents and students coming into the building were great which made out job easier
During this time of a pandemic crisis, we want you to know your child’s education remains a priority. If you were not able to retrieve your child’s academic materials from school today, we will deliver all materials to your home.
· Beginning Thursday, March 19, 2020 through Friday March 20, 2020. Your child’s materials will be delivered to your home via First Student.  We cannot tell you the time the materials will arrive, but they will be left at your door if you are not home to retrieve the materials.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Please follow the Center on Disease Control (CDC) recommendations and take care of yourself and your family.
I will be communicating with you on a regular basis. Myself, my fellow administrators and teachers will also be communicating with students on a regular basis. 

Once again, thank all of you. I am proud to be the Principal of Olmsted.
Mike Gruber

